
 

 

Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR  72118 

adeq.state.ar.us 
 

 
May 21, 2021 
 
Darrell Phillips, GM/CEO    email: lellington@paragould.com  
Paragould Light and Water Commission 
P.O. Box 9 
Paragould, AR 72750 
 
RE:  Paragould Light and Water Commission 

NPDES Permit Number AR0033766 AFIN 28-00470 
Closure of Consent Administrative Order LIS 16-075 

 
Dear Mr. Phillips: 
 
In reviewing the files for the above-referenced Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 16-
075, the Division has determined that the requirements have been met. Therefore, CAO LIS 16-
075 was closed as of the date of this letter. 
 
The Respondent shall maintain the corrective actions taken to comply with the requirements of 
the CAO. Closure of this Order by the Division does not preclude any future enforcement action 
deemed necessary. If future violations occur that require enforcement action, the Division will 
consider this Order as required by Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission Rule 
No. 7, Civil Penalties. This Rule requires the Division to consider the history of your facility and 
how expeditiously violations were addressed in determining any civil penalty that may be 
necessary for any future violations.   
 
Should you have any questions about this matter, please contact Christina Brown, Enforcement 
Analyst at 501-682-0840 or christina.brown@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alan York 
Associate Director, Office of Water Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 
 
cc:  Michael McAlister, Deputy Chief Counsel, Office of Chief Counsel 
      David Ramsey, ICIS Program Coordinator, Office of Water Quality  
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